
 

Meeting Minutes 

Friday, November 19th, 2020 

@ 12:00 p.m. 

Virtual Meeting  

 

Link: meet.google.com/wdd-skgn-qom   

Phone number: (US)+1 617-675-4444 PIN: 509 697 816 3901# 

 

Introductions: Ashley Smith, LCAC Coordinator; ; Liberty Avila, NEON Executive 

Director; Jill Boyd, Primary Care Transformation Specialist, GOBHI/EOCCO; ; Lisa 

Ladendorff, NEON Development and Training Director; Kali Paine, MODA/EOCCO; Jen 

Goodman, EOU Head Start, LCAC Co-Chair; Winnie Andrews, Community Member; 

Rochelle Hamilton, Homeless Services Manager CCNO, LCAC Co-chair; Erin Bartsch, 

Blue Mountain Early Learning Hub; Kathy Ganung, Senior Services Manager; Aaron 

Grigg Center for Human Development; Kagan Koehn, Oregon Rural Health; Kane 

Lester, NEO Transit Hub Manager; Kirstin Ostrom, Oregon Rural Action; Audrey Smith, 

Regional Food Bank Manager; Matt Scarfo, County Commissioner; Lenore Case, CARE 

Resource Coordinator; Maurizio Valerio, Ford Family Foundation; Rob Kleng, EOU Head 

Start; Wendy Roberts, Senior Director Administrative Services;    

Approval of September and October Minutes: Winnie Andrews mad a motion to 

approve both September and October and Lisa Ladendorff seconded. Motion passed 

Public Comment:   

• A member announced that we are in the process to revising the membership 

application and if not let us know you would like to just be a community partner. 

If not heard from we will be taking you off the roster. 

• One member mentioned they have a friend who was navigating services for 

behavioral health disabilities and this morning she was able to sign him up for 

services. It took about 2 months and it seemed like many people didn’t know 

how to help her. Found out there were changes to this process, so people were 

unsure of how the new process was working 

Behavioral Health Funding Cuts: This is not finalized but they are hearing that this 

coming fiscal year EOCCO will be receiving big funding cuts. We need to be talking 

EOCCO about how needed these services are to our community. Nothing is set in 

stone yet but there are conversations happening. Even if there are funding cuts, we 

will be looking for other funding streams. There have been funding increases in other 

services. The CAT services program will allow to provide children intensive services for 

at risk children in their own home. This services 4 hours in home services each week 

which is the option from inpatient services. IIBHT can be provided anywhere in the 

community for children. Hopefully next month there will be full detail online If anyone 

sees any gaps or problems in any services please feel free to contact Aaron Grigg.  

2020 Updates: We have just submitted our 2020 2nd progress report. At our last meeting 

we discussed reallocating $10,000 from the mentorship and 

https://meet.google.com/wdd-skgn-qom?hs=122&authuser=1
tel:%E2%80%AA+1%20617-675-4444%E2%80%AC


reallocating it to other programs. We received 8 applications and 

the subcommittee provided their suggestions. We had to provide a 

reallocation re justification and progress report and hopefully we will 

hear back before thanksgiving to know if those projects will be 

awarded these funds or not. If we can’t reallocate them then they 

will be become rollover funds for next year.  

2021 Updates: The 2021 applications have been sent out and if you or anyone you 

know would like to apply to please submit the applications before 

December 1st. We will go over them in the subcommittee between 

the 1st of December and the LCAC meeting in December. There are 

3 different ways applications should be striving for -CHIP Social 

determinates of health or COVID relief. 

CAC Subcommittee updates- IF you are still interested in participating in the CAC 

selection committee, members are still welcome and you have to 

be a current voting member to be apart of the committee.  

Announcements: 

• Housing Matters Union County- The third Monday of every month at noon; meeting 

virtually. Contact Cami Miller for information cmiller@neonoregon.org  

• Trauma Informed Coalition- The first Tuesday of every other Month at 12:00; Meeting 

virtually. Please contact Ashley Smith at asmith@neonoregon.org  if you have 

questions or would like to be added to the contact list.  

• Early Childhood Planning Team Meeting- The second Wednesday of the month at 1:00 

pm; meeting virtually. For more information Jen Goodman at goodmajd@eou.edu  

 

2:00   Adjourn 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The meeting location is accessible to persons with disabilities. A request for an interpreter, or 

for other accommodations should be made at least 48 hours before the meeting to 

Jill Boyd (254) 644-3615 
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